
Parish Office  
Office staff:   Uiesemaalii Holmes 
  Sarah Laurenson 
  Kula Bower 
 
Custodian: Sitiveni Pouvalu  
  027 724 9986 
 
Office Hours: Tuesday  to Friday  
  10am to 3pm 
 
75 Taranaki Street, Te Aro, Wellington 6011 
04 384 7695 / office@wesleychurch.org.nz 

Ministry Team 
Rev Utumau’u Pupulu,  
(Parish Superintendent) 
021 842 883 
utumauu@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Nicola Teague Grundy  
(10am Presbyter)  
021 274 1957 / 04 242 0176 
nicola@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Simote Taunga 
(Tongan Presbyter)  
021 033 3385/ simote@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
 

 

 

Today’s Service  
14 Rātapu, Paenga-whāwhā (April), 

Easter 3 
Worship Leader: Hugh Laurenson 

Organist:  Vivien Chiu 

Notices & Welcome:  Heather Garside 
Door Stewards:  Sarah Laurenson, Alan 

Dine 

Bible Reader:  Alan Dine  

Morning tea:  Garside Family  
 
Easter Week Roster for 21 Rātapu, 
Paenga-whāwhā (April), Easter 4 
Worship Leader: Tahi Kato 

Organist:  Colin Scarf 

Notices & Welcome: Leatuavao 

Learuavao 
Door Stewards:  Philippa Conway, Hugh 

Laurenson 

Bible Reader:  Heather Garside 

Morning tea:  Manuao Family  
 

www.wesleychurch.org.nz 
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Lectionary Reading for 
next week, 21 Rātapu 
(Sunday) Paenga-whāwhā, 
Easter 4 
 

Acts 4: 5-12, Ps 23, 1 Jn 
3:16-24, Jn 10: 11-18 

Meeting / Events Coming 
Up: 
 

10AM Leaders Meeting,  
Tuesday  16  April, on 
zoom. 
 

F & R Meeting, Thursday 2 
May, 7pm, Zoom. 



NOTICES 
 

Rev. Nicola is on Annual Leave 
Nicola is on annual leave from Tues-
day 9 April – Thursday 9 May. For 
anything urgent, contact Rev Tahi 
Kato, tahik@Methodist.org.nz or 022 
400 1696. 
 
The late George Andrews 
It is with real sadness that I advise of 
the death of George Andrews. George 
died last night surrounded by his fam-
ily. He was 91 years old. 
 
George has been a part of our congre-
gation for many years and will be re-
membered fondly. Prior to coming to 
Wellington he was a member at 
Whanganui Methodist Parish. I re-
member my first meeting with 
George where we shared a lot of sto-
ries, and stories of people we knew in 
common. I had been impressed with 
his knowledge and ability to keep up 
to date with what was happening in 
the world and in our church. He was 
always keen to know what was going 
on and to engage in conversation 
about how to make the world a better 
place. Despite a desire to be able to 
continue to attend worship at Wesley, 
his physical limitations meant he 
couldn't participate in person - how-
ever he was a regular viewer of our 
worship on-line. 
 
The celebration of George's life was 
held at the Wilson Chapel Funeral 

Home, 375 Adelaide Road, New-
town, yesterday.  Thank you to those 
that came to support the Andrews 
Family. 
 
Please remember the Andrew's Fami-
ly in your thoughts and prayers at this 
time. 
Ngā manaakitanga 
Nicola Teague Grundy 
 
Movie Fundraiser 
Thank you to everyone that supported 
this fundraising. 
 
Wellington Area Womens’ Fellow-
ships, 10am—2:30pm. 
On Saturday 27th April there will be 
a Wellington Area gathering of MWF 
women at Wesley Methodist Church 
Taranaki Street. This is for all fellow-
ship groups, Fijian, Samoan, Tongan 
and Palagi. 
This is the first time that there has 
been a Wellington area event. 
Lesieli Pope the national NZMWF 
President will be coming down from 
Auckland to attend this gathering. 
 
DCM Foodbank Collection, is 
scheduled for the Saturday, 25 May.  
Please jot this date on your  diary if 
you’re able to help with collection. 

Thank you for coming to our service!  
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